
 
 

 
No. AIBSNLEA/CMD/2018-19         Dated-07.02.2019 

To 
Shri Anupam Shrivastava, 
CMD BSNL, 

New Delhi-110001 
 
Subject: Scrapping of MTRR and withdrawal of MT notification-regarding. 
 
Sir, 

With reference to the subject cited above, your kind attention is invited towards the BSNL CO 
office letter No. 74-1 (1)/2018-Rectt dated 11.12.2018 and 74-1 (2)/2018-Rectt Dated 11.12.2018 
vide which BSNL has notified the recruitment process for External MT and Internal MT . The 
aforesaid recruitment notification, BSNL Management is moving towards blocking the career 
progression of thousands and thousands of BSNL Executives. 

However further BSNL kept the EXTERNAL MT withheld vide letter dated 10.01.2019 but it is 
known fact that as per present RR, external and internal MT cannot be held independently, and 
BSNL management is trying to create divide among executives with such actions. 
BSNL has the vast in-house executives with qualifications ranging from B.Tech, M.Tech, MBA, CA, 
ICWA, etc. All other PSUs including Navratna and Maharatna PSUs also takes MT at feeder cadre. 

Therefore, BSNL management should come up with a comprehensive policy for career 
progression of the executives for the highest level instead of detrimental moves like MT recruitment.  

AIBSNLEA has its strong belief that no MT should be recruited over and above JTO/JAO level 
and therefore MT Recruitment Notifications should be withdrawn and MTRR should be scrapped 
immediately. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
(Prahlad Rai) 

GS,AIBSNLEA 
                                                                                                                     

 
Copy to: 
1. Smt. Sujata Ray, Director (HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi – 110001. 


